

CEE Broadening Participation and Workforce Development  
08/24/2021 Call Notes

Participants: Linda Akli, Jay Alameda, Kate Cahill, John Holly, Susan Mehringer, Jaye Nias, Aaron Weeden

Agenda & Discussion

1. Admin
  - a. IPR15 was submitted and thanks to those who answered questions John Towns et al.
  - b. Quarterly meeting is next week.
  - c. PY11 Budget amendments are in process.
2. Broadening Participation – no update
  - a. C4C Student Program
  - b. SC21 Hackathon
  - c. ACSC Regional Workshops
3. Communications – nothing to promote this cycle
4. Conferences – Conferences appear to be virtual through the end of the year except for SC.
  - a. SC21, Hybrid, November 14 – 19, (St Louis + Remote Participation Option), <https://sc21.supercomputing.org/>
    - i. There is an education workshop with opportunities to submit open through August 31.
  - b. Emerging Researchers National Conference – February 3-5, 2022, Washington, DC, <https://emerging-researchers.org/>
  - c. Association of Computer Science Departments at Minority Institutions (ADMI) Symposium Spring 2022
  - d. PEARC22 July 10 – 14, 2022, Boston, MA, <https://pearc.acm.org/pearc22/>
5. Education
  - a. ACSC Faculty Workshops
    - i. August ACSC faculty workshop went well.
    - ii. Workshop feedback survey has 90% response rate and indicated was well received. Several people indicated interest in follow up from Kate.
    - iii. Kate and Jaye will be meeting to develop plan for fall workshops.
  - b. Computational Thinking Series
    - i. Tentative dates for completing the series are consecutive Wednesdays in October – (6<sup>th</sup> and 13<sup>th</sup>)
    - ii. Will reach out to those who registered for the summer session and ACSC faculty who attended June and August workshops as well as the usual promotion.
6. EMPOWER
  - a. Summer cohort wrapping up with just 2 more students completing projects within the next two weeks.

- b. Fall cohort reviews are almost complete and double the participation (50 interns) due to quality of applicants and the number of projects submitted by mentors.
  - c. Spring applications are open but don't expect much activity until later in the fall. Target is to equal the fall cohort size. Spring will be the last cohort.
- 7. Terminology Task Force
  - a. SP Forum presentation went well and sparked robust discussion.
  - b. Task force members have discussion via email regarding the organization of the list and the desired focus on terms specific to the industry without losing some of the other information.
  - c. JIRA tasks to review materials will be started in the fall for each XSEDE area.
- 8. Training – Susan
  - a. Staffing changes are settled for TACC – Jason Allison will continue for PY11.
  - b. Jeff Sales is partially replaced for SDSC. Susan will reach out to Bob to identify who will take up the additional tasks not covered.
  - c. No new terminology issues raised during the summer training events.